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5 March 2025

The Hon Michelle Rowland MP
Minister for Communications
PO Box 6022
House of Representatives
Parliament House
Canberra ACT 2600

By email: michelle.rowland.mp@aph.gov.au
Copy to: dlo.rowland@MO.communications.gov.au; 
internetgovernance@communications.gov.au

Subject: Revised Terms of Endorsement for the .au Domain Administration

Dear Minister,

Thank you for your letter of 3 March 2025 regarding the 2025 Terms of Endorsement for 
auDA to administer Australia’s (.au) country code Top Level Domain (ccTLD).

I confirm auDA’s acceptance of the revised Terms, which highlight and support auDA’s 
unique role as steward of Australia’s critical domain name system. 

I would also like to take this opportunity to reaffirm auDA’s ongoing commitment to 
administering a trusted .au for the benefit of all Australians.

We are currently developing auDA’s 2026-30 Strategic Plan and it will reflect the core 
functions and principles set out in the Terms of Endorsement. 

We welcome the Australian Government’s ongoing commitment to multi-stakeholder 
collaboration, consensus-building and decision-making within Internet governance.  
We look forward to continuing to collaborate with you, your department, other 
government departments and agencies, as well as the broader internet community as 
we continue our work to champion an open, free, secure, and global Internet.

Yours sincerely,

Alan Cameron AO
Independent Chairperson


